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Corporate financial results
Because the federal election delayed the tabling of Canada Post’s 2010 Annual Report in Parliament, the
Corporation’s financial results were not available for inclusion in this bulletin. As soon as the Annual Report is
tabled, it will be posted online at canadapost.ca/annual_report. The Corporation has disclosed that earnings
before tax in 2010 were lower than the 2009 level. In 2010, Canada Post’s financial situation was challenged as the
Corporation had to make $746 million in contributions to the Plan, including a $425 million special payment to
begin paying down its pension solvency deficit. Canada Post has had a challenging start to 2011, as service and
safety numbers fell short of expectations in the first three months. The company is putting in place measures to
improve service and safety and deliver cost savings through the balance of 2011. 

Disclaimer:
The Canada Post Corporation Registered Pension Plan is referred to as the Plan in this publication. The official Plan
text governs your actual benefits from the Plan and is the final authority in any case of dispute. For more information
on terms used in this publication, please visit cpcpension.com. 

Intouch

Pension Advisory Council (PAC) updates

Need to change your address?

Election results
Congratulations are extended to 
William (Bill) Price of Ottawa, Ontario, 
the successful candidate re-elected for a third consecutive
mandate to represent the retired members of the Plan
on the PAC. You can contact Mr. Price on general pension
issues through pension.services@canadapost.ca. 
To view the election results (top five candidates), visit
cpcpension.com under Recent News.

Increase in members
A second position was added to the PAC 
to represent the rapidly growing population
of retirees. To elect this additional
Representative of the retired members, a
second election is currently underway. For
more information related to the second
election, visit cpcpension.com under
Recent News.

Changing your address will ensure that you receive important messages sent out by
Pension Services.

You can communicate your new address to the Pension Centre by:

-  calling 1-877-480-9220 (TTY – 613-734-8265), or 613-683-5908 if you are outside 
North America, or

-  sending it by mail to P.O. Box 2073, Mississauga ON L5B 3C6 or by fax at 
905-272-6300. 

Do you have a topic in
mind for our next
“Intouch” bulletin?
Please submit any
suggestions or
comments in writing to:

PENSION SERVICES
2701 RIVERSIDE DR
SUITE B320
OTTAWA ON K1A 0B1

OR send an email directly to:
pension.services@canadapost.ca
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